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MARCH 2, 1993
UPCOMING PROGRAMS

MARCH 2nd, THE FISH HATCHERY - The meeting will be held in the
visTtors center with RICKand RICK IR ALVES catering the
lunch. The program will be a tour of the hatchery.

MARCH 9th, LYNN HUNT will tell us about the Historic Air Museun.

MARCH 16th, BILL PENN, who is a physical rehabilitation specialist.

MARCH 23rd, NINA DUNN from the Canine Companions.

MARCH 30th, BOB SWOFFORD, is the Editor of The Press Democrat.

UPCOMING EVENTS

MARCH 13th, 1Interclub at Fort Bragg. See BRUNO for reservations
April 4th, PANCAKE BREAKFAST. Watch for your assignment and if you
need tickets see DALE LYNCH.

PRES. KURT HAUN opened our meeting, not only with our own bell but
also with a bell which he pilfered from the NAPA club.

Our song leader, KARL ELZE changed the patriotic song to GOD BLESS
AMERICA. FRED BESIO led us in the pledge to the flag and Fr. Tom
DEVEREAUX gave the invocation.

Guest of VINCE was ROLLIE ATKINSON, General Manager of The Healdsburg
Tribune.

We were honored by the presence of three members of the WINDSOR
KIWANIS CLUB to make an interclub with us. They mentioned that Past
President HERB CLARK had a stroke but was coming along.

PRES. Kurt felt that VINCE and JACK were guilty for keeping the bell
and fined them $5.00 each: He then gave the Napa bell to Vince and
sald that they could recoup their fines from Napa and possibly $10.00
more.

There were a number of fines were levied for not signing HUNT'S apron.

A number of the members, JOHN DAYTON, JOE. COPPA, MIKE MOJICA, DALE
LYNCH, LOU SBRANA AND DON REUKEMA paid for the privilege of telling us

of their happy or sad experiences.

— GREG LOARIE, student of the month, was Iintroduced by CHUCK REICHEL.
Greg told us about his activities at Healdsburg High School and that
he hoped to go on to school at San Diego and pursue a career of
broadcast journalism.

BOB POLSON introduced BARRY DUGAN, Editor of The Healdsburg Tribune,
as our speaker. Mr. Dugan told us about how the newspaper viewed
their responsibility in reporting the local news to their readers. He
then asked for questions from the floor. There was not enough time to
answer all them.

RM
DIVISION KIWANIS CLUBS FOR MAKE UP
Ft Bragg Coast Motel Tuesday 12:10 p.m. Santa Rosa Suburban Equus Restaurant Tuesday 12:00 p.m.
Geyserville Grange Hall Thursday 7:30 p.m. Sebastopol Round Table Pizza Tuesday 12:15 p.m.
Lakeport Senior Center Wednesday 7:00 a.m. Sonoma Plaza Wine Maker Tuesday 12:15 p.m.
Oakmont Oakmont Inn Thursday 8:30 a.m. Sonoma Valley Sonoma National Golf Club Tuesday 7:30 p.m.
Petaluma Carrows Tuesday 12:10 p.m. Ukiah Club Capella Tuesday 6:10 p.m.
Redwood Empire Coco's Thursday 7:00 a.m. Willits So. Main Restaurant Thursday 715am.
Rohnert Park/Cotati Green Oak Restaurant Thursday 12:15 p.m. Windsor Kevin's Wednesday 12:00 p.m.
Santa Rosa Los Robles Thursday 12:10 p.m. Key Club Rm. 83 HHS Thursday 12:25 p.m.

o TODAYS - PROGRAMsL Soen boid (g o e o
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Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, CA. P.O. Box 1156 95448 WEEKLY BULLETIN

MARCH 9, 1993
UPCOMING PROGRAMS

MARCH 9th, LYNN HUNT will tell us about the Historic Air Museum.
MARCH 16th, BILL PENN who is a physical rehabilitation specialist.
MARCH 23rd, NINA DUNN from the Canine Companions.

MARCH 30th, BOB SWOFFORD is the Editor of The Press Democrat.

UPCOMING EVENTS
MARCH 13th, Interclub at Fort Bragg. See BRUNO for reservations.
April 4th,  PANCAKE BREAKFAST. Check your assignment and if you need tickets see DALE LYNCH.

THE MEETHNGS

The Meeting of March 2nd took place at the Warm Spring Dam/Lake Sonoma Visitors Center hosted by
the “Friends of Lake Sonoma.” A great buffet lunch was served by young Rick Alves and The Dry Creek
Slioiie:

The Meeting was called to order by President Curt Haun. The Patriotic Song was not lead by the
Gauliter of the Baton Karl Elzee, the invocation was not given by Roy Baskin or Father Deveroo and the
Pledge of Allegiance was not led by anyone.

We had a great array of guests. Kiwanis guest Milt Brandt was presented with an award honoring all
his years of work to make Warm Springs Dam and Lake Sonoma a reality. Glenn Keith introduced Key
Club members: Heather Stevens (President), Josh Crull, Daniel Lowe, Jacob Rose and Mike Gardner.
We also enjoyed the company of Bob Malone’s daughter Gloria Moore, Cory Daniel Pelton age 4 and
Skyler Carr age 5.

Lunch was eaten in the Small Theatre and a slide show on salmon was shown while lunches were
. sliding off of various laps. After lunch Eric Pierce took us on a tour of the facilities and pointed out the
pond alongside the Center where there are two 5 foot sturgeon and some large steelehead.

Incidently The Friends of Lake Sonoma are selling a magnificent picture of a Peregrine Falcon as a fund

_ raiser. Costis $6.50.

It was a great day - our thanks to Rob Pulson and Vance Dokerty.

BERS

DIVISION KIWANIS CLUBS FOR MAKE UP
Ft Bragg Coast Motel Tuesday 12:10 p.m. Santa Rosa Suburban Equus Restaurant Tuesday 12:00 p.m.
Geyserville Grange Hall Thursday 7:30.p.m. Sebastopol Round Table Pizza Tuesday 12:15 p.m.
Lakeport Senior Center Wednesday 7:00 a.m. Sonoma Plaza - . Wine Maker Tuesday 12:15 p.m.
Oakmont Oakmont Inn Thursday 8:30 am. Sonoma Valley Sonoma National Golf Club Tuesday 7:30 p.m.
Petaluma Carrows Tuesday 12:10 p.m. Ukiah Club Capella Tuesday 6:10 p.m.
Redwood Empire Coco's Thursday 7:00 a.m. Willits So. Main Restaurant Thursday 715am.
Rohnert Park/Cotati Green Oak Restaurant Thursday 12:15 p.m. Windsor Kevin's Wednesday 12:00 p.m.
Santa Rosa Los Robles Thursday 12:10 p.m. Key Club Rm. 83 HHS Thursday 12:25 p.m.
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Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, CA. P.O. Box 1156 95448 WEEKLY BULLETIN

March 9, 1993

UPCOMING PROGRAMS :
March 16 - BILL PENN who is a physical rehabilitation specialist.
March 23 - NINA DUNN from the Canine Companions.
March 30 - BOB SWOFFORD is the Editor of The Press Democrat.

UPCOMING FEVENTS
March 13 - Interclub at Fort Bragg. See BRUNO for reservations.
March 22 - Set up tables for the Science Fair.

April 4 - PANCAKE BREAKFAST — Check your assignment and if you need tickets see DALE
LYNCH.

THE MEETING
The meeting of March 9th was opened by a great ringing of (A) Bell - Don't know if it was
(the) Bell. oOur erstwhile President notified us with some satisfaction that he would be
away for a week's vacation giving a talk at a financial directors convention in Oregon.

The next meeting will be chaired by our First Vice President - a well known investment
character.

The patriotic song was led by our baton wielder who seems to be hung up on "God Bless
America". The musical accompaniment was by our Reverend piano player. (Howkum we have
80 members and only 1 piano player?) The Pledge of Allegiance was led by one of our

notable senior members and we had an interesting invocation by a priest with an ancient
and respected name.

ANNOUNCEMENT'S
The Board of Directors authorized a $1,000 donation to the Key Club to cover some of their
current year's expenses. The Board also appointed a new treasurer (in banking as was
our last treasurer) and a new Board Member whose background was law enforcement. (I think
there must be some kind of message in that.) Additonal Pancake Breakfast assignment sheets

were issued by our First Vice President. If you didn't get one, raise your right hand
at the next meeting.

GUESTS
You won't believe this but for the first time in 22 or 32 years we did not have a guest at
our Kiwanis luncheon meeting. I hope this never happens again.

FINES — HAPPY/SAD DOLLARS
Our President went ape today levying fines. The bulletin writer had to pay $5 penalty
for creative spelling. Our bearded member was nobled for $10 because he missed his
father's award at last week's meeting. A myriad of fines were paid for not signing our new
member's apron; our piano player for being off key; the House Committee Chairman for not
supplying a bell at the dam meeting and et al.

After the shock of all those fines we had very little happy dollars. However, our good
member who used to head up an illustrious chain Of markets was very happy because his

son has made the President's Scholarship List. Wow!!! (By the way, that's the President
of the United States - Not Kiwanis.)

Our club's most recent new parent displayed his offsprings saving passbook proving he
had made an equal deposit so he did not get fined.

THE PROGRAM
We had a very unusual program today about Sonoma County being a hotbed for vintage air-
~ planes. An interested group have organized a hiéEBfféﬂéif“muééum”tS‘@meSté‘Eéqdiéffibﬁw
and restoration of vintage airplanes. We were able to see photos of some of the airplanes
which had been restored. The latest acquisition was very unusual. The group went to the
jungles of Venezuela and brought out a B-25 from WW2. They had to chop the jungle away
from the plane, clean it up and then ship it back to the USA and up to Sonoma. A heroic
effort. The museum is open the third Saturday of each month and on August 28/29. There
will be a fundraising affair.

SAD NEWS
Our friend and devoted member Ken Gonsalves came down with pneumonia and his return
home will be delayed.

: : Anonymous
DIVISION KIWANIS CLUBS FOR MAKE upP
Ft. Bragg Coast Motel Tuesday 12:10 p.m, Santa Rosa Suburban Equus Restaurant Tuesday 12:00 p.m.
Geyserville Grange Hall Thursday 7:30 p.m. Sebastopol Round Table Pizza Tuesday 12:15 p.m.
Lakeport Senior Center Wednesday 7:00 a.m. Sonoma Plaza Wine Maker Tuesday 1215 p.m,
Oakmont Oakmont Inn Thursday 8:30 a.m, Sonoma Valley Sonoma National Golf Club Tuesday 7:30 p.m.
Petaluma Carrows Tuesday 12:10 p.m. Ukiah Club Capslia Tuesday 6:10 p.m
Redwood Empire Coco's Thursday 7:00 a.m. Willits So. Main Restaurant Thursday 7:15am.
Rohnert Park/Cotati Green Oak Restaurant Thursday 12:15 p.m. Windsor Kevin's Wednesday 12:00 p.m.
Santa Rosa Los Robles Thursday 1210 p.m, Key Club Rm. 83 HHS Thursday 12:25 p.m.
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Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, CA. P.O. Box 1156 95448 WEEKLY BULLETIN

Qs e aEEieabael wl il e e wlhe e o Tuesday, March 13th.
EhiisSwill st uiss baels oh =hedile on - regular basis.

N SCHEDULED SPEAKERS

April 13th - A very interesting program according to Vince
Dougherty - Assistant Warden Dick Nelson from San Quentin will
tell us about the prison museum.

April 20th - Linda Johnson, Director of the Sonoma Valley Winery
Association. This should be of real interest.

April 27th - Barry Hogan, Public Affairs Director for the
California Highway Patrol, will tell us about current activities
of this inportant organization.

*****************************************************************

NOW THAT THE PANCAKE BREAKFAST IS PAST, THIS MEETING WOULD BE A
GOOD TIME TO TURN IN YOUR CHECKS AND DOLLARS. THANKS FOR YOUR
HELP!!1!1!

DIVISION KIWANIS CLUBS FOR MAKE UP

Ft. Bragg Coast Motel Tuesday 12:10 p.m. Santa Rosa Suburban Equus Restaurant Tuesday 12:00 p.m.
Geyserville Grange Hall Thursday 7:30 p.m. Sebastopol Round Table Pizza Tuesday 12:15 p.m.
Lakeport Senior Center Wednesday 7:00 a.m. Sonoma Plaza Wine Maker Tuesday 12:15 p.m.
Oakmont Oakmont Inn Thursday 8:30 am. Sonoma Valley Sonoma National Golf Club Tuesday 7:30 p.m.
Petaluma Carrows Tuesday 12:10 p.m. Ukiah Club Capella Tuesday 6:10 p.m.
Redwood Empire Coco's Thursday 7:00 a.m. Willits So. Main Restaurant Thursday 715am.
Rohnert Park/Cotati Green Oak Restaurant Thursday 1215 p.m. Windsor Kevin's Wednesday 12:00 p.m.
Santa Rosa Los Robles Thursday 12:10 p.m. Key Club Rm. 83 HHS Thursday 12:25 p.m.
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March 30, 1993
Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, CA. P.O. Box 1156 95448 WEEKLY BULLETIN

NOTICE

The game scheduled for Tuesday, March 30th, has been cancelled due to rain. Sound
familiar? Well, this time it applies to our regular Kiwanis meeting at the Villa. The
area is expected to be non-functional due to the coming storm.?!

UPCOMING PROGRAMS
April 6 - Barry Hogan from California Highway Patrol.
April 13 - Don + the Assistant Warden of San Quentin Prison.

UPCOMING EVENTS

April 4 - Pancake Breakfast
April 4 - Pancake Breakfast - be on time for your work assignment.
April 4 - Pancake Breakfast - sell more tickets.

THE MEETING

" Our meeting was held at the Boys and Girls Club due to construction problems at the Villa.

fresident Kurt was back at the helm after a satisfactory but excessively wet sojurn in-
Oregon. 1In addition, we gave a rousing rendition of a real patriotic song. Lew Sbrana
graced our meal with a short prayer.

HAPPY/SAD DOLLARS
President Kurt was pretty sly today. No fines but some creative encouragement for our
sports minded alumni to celebrate the week's big games. The Cal game brought in happy
dollars from Arnold Santucci, Cal Brigham, Clarence Ruonavaara, Gary Rosenberg, Win
Engvall, but Tom Roscoe was sad. Vince Dougherty and Glenn Keith happy about the
fundraiser for the Boys and Girls Club, Rich Lehrmann just sad and Fred Haley was happy to
see Rich looking so good wearing a necktie!! Erle Cook was the only member with a Kiwanis
badge, so President Kurt awarded Erle a dollar - Erle looked happy.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Ted Etheredge asked for 5 electric fry pans for the Pancake Breakfast and the names of any
wives who would like to help out on April 4th. The good news is that Ken Gonsalves has
recovered from his bout of pneumonia and is now home. Drop by and say hello.

HAPPY BIRTHDAYS
Lew Sbrana and Neal Iversen had our regular serenade and it turned out very good.

STUDENT OF THE MONTH
David Brogden and his father, Bruce, joined us for lunch and Neal Iversen presented David
with the award as the Kiwanis Student of the Month.

~ &

THE PROGRAM
Nina Dunn brought us up-to-date on the Canine Companions organization. It was interesting
to know that Canine Companions was founded in 1976 in Santa Rosa. There are now four
centers in the USA with the primary center still in Santa Rosa. It takes two years to
Lrain a dog and costs $10,000. It costs the user $125 and they must go through a training

and bonding program with the dog. If no bonding takes place then the user must SEart Cipes

with another dog.

DID YOU KNOW :
That in 1929 the first Healdsburg Wine Fest was held on May 19th. Kiwanis made $302 at
their Bar-B-Que booth. That in 1959 Division 8 was split into two divisions and the
Healdsburg Kiwanis Club was put in Division 32. That in 1960 the American Field Service
was organized in Healdsburg and Kiwanis was one of the major supporters. That in 1966
Kiwanis paid Mildred Hodges $6 per month to play the piano at our luncheon meetings.
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DIVISION KIWANIS CLUBS FOR MAKE UP

Ft. Bragg Coast Motel Tuesday 12:10 p.m. Santa Rosa Suburban Equus Restaurant Tuesday 12:00 p.m.
Geyserville Grangeé Hall Thursday 7:30 p.m. Sebastopol Round Table Pizza Tuesday 12:15 p.m.
Lakeport Senior Center Wednesday 7:00 a.m. Sonoma Plaza Wine Maker Tuesday 12:15 p.m.
Oakmont Oakmont Inn i Thursday 8:30 a.m. Sonoma Valley Sonoma National Golf Club Tuesday 7:30 p.m.
Petaluma Carrows Tuesday 12:10 p.m. Ukiah Club Capella Tuesday 6:10 p.m.
Redwood Empire Coco's Thursday 7:00 am. Willits So. Main Restaurant Thursday 7:15am.
Rohnert Park/Cotati Green Oak Restaurant Thursday 12:15 p.m. Windsor Kevin's Wednesday 12:00 p.m.
Santa Rosa Los Robles Thursday 12:10 p.m. Key Club Rm. 83 HHS Thursday 12:25 p.m.




